
Select Board 
Thursday, July 13, 2023 

6:30 PM 
Site Examination of Town Highway #95 

 
Select Board Members Present: Michael Todd, Paul Tillman, Kelly O’Brien 
 
Select Board Members Absent: David Fuller, Wendy Smith 
 
Brandon Gulnick, Town Manager 
 
Others Present: 
Ray Stapleton Ken Blum  
John Keniston Jonah Blum  
Jeff Pelton   

 
Call to Order 
Mr. Todd called the meeting to order at 6:46pm. 
 
Purpose 
A Town Highway is on private property. Town Highway #95 is listed as a 
class 4 highway .25 miles in length on the 2019 highway mileage map. It is on 
some maps but not others but it is in the states system as a class 4 impassable 
road. The Town is responsible for the maintenance of the road.  
 
Site Examination  
The Select Board evaluated the start of the road’s intersection at Cooks Pond 
Road, which proceeds east for .25 miles over parcel spam #705-224-10852 
(Keniston). It does not connect to a neighboring parcel or appear to be a right 
away to any other parcel, and is entirely on Mr. Keniston’s property. There is 
no road mentioned in Mr. Keniston’s deed and that he owns both joint lots.  
 
Findings 
The Select Board found that the road to be unidentifiable from the 
surrounding field, with no evidence of an existing road or lane and that the 
site was different in-person than the maps show.  
 
Adjournment  
Mr. Todd adjourned the meeting at 6:56pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nichole Gagnon 
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